
 

 
Book Parade 
What a wonderful day we had last Friday for the annual 
Book Week parade. There were many colourful and 
creative costumes and it was lovely to see so many families 
stop and share a picnic lunch with the children. Thanks to 
all those who created and supplied the costumes to ensure 
the children had a fun filled dress-up day! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(Please see back for more great pics) 
 

 
Congratulations Ryan 
We wish Ryan Kemp all the best as he heads to the Riverina 
Athletics Carnival and competes in the 800m race this 
Friday. 
 
Soccer 
This Wednesday Tek Moore and Ryan Kemp are heading to 
Queanbeyan to compete in round four of the Small Schools 
soccer competition. We wish them well as they compete at 
this level. 
 
Thanks 
I’m sure many families would like to thank Jacinta Evans for 
the no tie shoelaces that she gave to all our students. It’s 
generosity like this that makes us all glad to live in a small 
country town – thanks Jacinta! 
 
Father’s Day Stall  
This Friday Year 6 will hold a Father’s Day stall to raise 
funds for their end of year gift to the school. The Father’s 
Day gifts will be $5 each and $1 for a gift bag if required. 
 
Explaining Absences 
Could I please remind all families that if your child is away 
from school for any reason we require a written note, 
skoolbag note or a verbal explanation from a parent within 
three days. After three days the absence is classed as 
unexplained. The student explaining the reason when they 
return, is not legally acceptable.  
 
Sydney Thunder 
Next Tuesday we will have a visit from the Sydney Thunder 
cricket team. I’m sure they will have some exciting things to 
share with the students. 
 
Altina K-3 Excursion 
Just a reminder to bring in the permission notes for this 
excursion. There are some spaces on the bus if any parents 
(without Pre-schoolers) wish to join us. You will not be 
charged for the bus fare but Altina charges $29 a head for 
extra adults. Please contact the office if you would like to 
join us. 
 
Book Club 
Book Club orders are due in next Tuesday 5

th
 September. 
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